
Black-headed Gull in Eastern North Carolina 

ANNE REYNOLDS 
BRUCE REYNOLDS 	 Accepted 10 February 1976 

On 29 and 31 January and 2, 3, and 4 February 1976, a Black-headed Gull (Larus ridi-
bundus) was observed at the Hudles Cut Ferry Terminal on the Pamlico River near 
Aurora, N.C. The gull was seen in good light on several occasions. It was smaller than a 
Laughing Gull (L. atricilla). Key plumage features were a white head with a black spot 
behind the eye and a white tail with a wide black terminal band. The eyes were dark, the 
legs and feet red and the bill red with a dark tip. The wing pattern was that of an immature 
bird as illustrated in Robbins et al. (1966). 

We concluded that the bird was a Black-headed Gull in subadult plumage. The red 
bill with black tip and the wide black tail band separated the bird from the very similar 
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Bonaparte's Gull (L. philadelphia). 
This identification was supported by John Fussell, who saw the bird on 3 February. 

Photographs were secured by Chris Marsh on 4 February, and a color slide has been 
deposited at the North Carolina State Museum of Natural History. 

[NOTE: Since the time of the above observations, Mr. and Mrs. Reynolds have 
moved to Oklahoma. Their present address was not available at press time.—EFP] 
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